Lewis Metty Development, LLC

September 12, 2008

Lynn Richardson

Chatham County Planning Department

Pittsboro, NC

Dear Ms. Richardson:

This letter is to request an extension for the final submission for the remaining phase of Cedar Mountain subdivision. Due to extensive rock embedded in the pathway of Cedar Grove Road, we have been delayed in our preparation of the roadbed. Reaching the required 40% completion point will not happen in time to meet our deadline at our current pace. Therefore, we request a one year extension for the completion of Cedar Mountain's final phase.

A schedule of probable completion dates for the remaining roads to be constructed could be provided if the Board should find this helpful.

Thank you for your kind consideration in this matter.

Charles Lewis

Vice President

Lewis Metty Development, LLC